
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN 

THE EDISON ELECTRIC INSTITUTE 
AND 

THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
FOR 

JOINT ENERGY RESILIENCE PLANNING 

This Memorandum of Understanding ("MOU"), entered into on 27 May, 2021, is by and between 
the Edison Electric Institute ("EEi") ·and the United States Department of the Army ("the Army") 
(hereinafter "the Parties") to pursue their mutual interest in developing best practices for joint energy 
resilience planning for certain domestic Army installations. 

I. BACKGROUND A D PURPOSE

EEi is the association that represents all U.S. investor-owned electric companies (hereinafter
referred to as "serving electric companies"). EEi members provide electricity for about 220
million Americans, including over 300 military installations, and operates in all 50 states and the
District of Columbia.

The Army stands ready to defend the Nation and its interests against current and emerging
threats. It must be able to accomplish its mission in a world defined by uncertain, adverse, and
dynamic conditions. Army installations and enduring locations overseas must provide world­
class training facilities, project power, surge the industrial base, sustain the force, and maintain
command and control; this is only achievable with secure and resilient energy.

The Army has a long history of working closely with its utilities to meet its resilience, efficiency,
and affordability goals.

In the 2018 National Defense Strategy, the Department of Defense ("DoD'') declared that the
U.S. homeland is no longer a sanctuary and that attacks by adversaries against U.S. critical
defense, government, and economic infrastructure should be expected. This conclusion
amplified the Army's long-held concern that critical missions performed at its domestic
installations could be compromised significantly if the electricity grid that serves its installations
incurs physical and/or cyber attacks.

To help address energy resilience concerns, Army installations have been engaged with their
serving electric companies to assess electrical grid vulnerabilities and infrastructure investments
that may impact its mission operations. The Army is also pursuing "inside the fence-line"
solutions at its installations to ensure it can sustain critical missions by being capable of
withstanding an extended utility outage for a duration set by the senior commander, or higher
headquarters. When the duration of the critical mission(s) has not been stipulated, the Army will
plan to sustain energy and water for a minimum of 14 days.

While there already are some examples of serving electric companies collaborating with the
Army installations to enhance energy resiliency, the purpose of this MOU is to allow the Parties
to facilitate dialogue and coordinated actions to identify potential opportunities for investment








